
June 11, 1997 

 

 

 

Mr. Steve Tilley 

Chief, President John F. Kennedy 

    Assassination Records Collection 

National Archives and Records Administration 

8601 Adelphi Road 

College Park, MD  20740-6001 

 

Dear Steve: 

 

On behalf of the Assassination Records Review Board, I would like to take this opportunity to thank 

you for testifying in support of H.R. 1553, to extend the Review Board for one year, at the National 

Security, International Affairs and Criminal Justice Subcommittee hearing last week.  The Review 

Board members and staff appreciate the positive statement that you made regarding our work. 

 

I am confident that your presence and testimony at the hearing helped to ensure that H.R. 1553 was 

reported to the full Committee without a problem.  Your perspective was important for the 

Subcommittee to hear and complemented the other witnesses in a way that benefitted the Board 

tremendously. 

 

Again, thank you for all of that you have done for and with the Review Board.  Your professional 

conduct and extraordinary working relationship with the Review Board members and staff should 

serve as a model for how federal agencies can successfully work together.  We look forward to 

working with you for another year. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

John R. Tunheim 

Chair        

 



 

 

June 11, 1997 

 

 

 

Mr. Max Holland 

221 Constitution Avenue 

Apartment 23 

Washington, DC 20002 

 

Dear Max: 

 

On behalf of the Assassination Records Review Board, I would like to take this opportunity to thank 

you for testifying in support of H.R. 1553, to extend the Review Board for one year, at the National 

Security, International Affairs and Criminal Justice Subcommittee hearing last week.  The Review 

Board members and staff appreciate the positive statement that you made regarding our work. 

 

I am confident that your presence and testimony at the hearing helped to ensure that H.R. 1553 was 

reported to the full Committee without a problem.  Your perspective was important for the 

Subcommittee to hear and complemented the other witnesses in a way that benefitted the Board 

tremendously. 

 

Again, thank you for taking the time to testify in support of the extension for the Review Board.  We 

look forward to working with you for another year. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

John R. Tunheim 

Chair 



June 11, 1997 

 

 

 

Mr. Bruce Hitchcock 

Noblesville High School 

18111 Cumberland Road 

Noblesville, Indiana 46060 

                                 

Dear Mr. Hitchcock: 

 

On behalf of the Assassination Records Review Board, I would like to take this opportunity to thank 

you for testifying in support of H.R. 1553, to extend the Review Board for one year, at the National 

Security, International Affairs and Criminal Justice Subcommittee hearing last week.  The Review 

Board members and staff appreciate the positive statement that you made regarding our work. 

 

I am confident that your presence and testimony at the hearing helped to ensure that H.R. 1553 was 

reported to the full Committee without a problem.  Your perspective was important for the 

Subcommittee to hear and complemented the other witnesses in a way that benefitted the Board 

tremendously. 

 

Again, thank you for taking the time to testify in support of the extension for the Review Board.  We 

also appreciate everything else that you have done on our behalf as we have sought the additional year 

of operations. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

John R. Tunheim 

Chair 


